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Perry Drive, Chapman ACT 2611 Ph: (02)6142 2400 
Email: chapmanps.info@ed.act.edu.au 



Dear Parent/Carers 

bŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪ ƛǎ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ²ŜŜƪΣ ŀ ƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǊƛƎƘǘǎΣ ǘŀƭŜƴǘǎ 
and citizenship.  

¢ƘŜ !/¢ ƛǎ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƴƎ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ²ŜŜƪ ŦǊƻƳ 25 ς 31st October 2020. 
 
 
Alkira  
Being in its 15th year, Alkira Art is a well-ƭƻǾŜŘ ƛƴǎǘƛǘǳǘƛƻƴ ŀǘ /t{ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭƭȅ ƘŜƭŘ ƛƴ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 
²ŜŜƪΦ !ƭƪƛǊŀ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ŀōƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ ƴŀƳŜ ŦƻǊ άōǊƛƎƘǘ ŀƴŘ ǎǳƴƴȅέ ŀƴŘ ŀǇǘƭȅ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōŜǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ ŀǊǘǿƻǊƪǎ 
created by every child from preschool to Year 6, 
 
Your childrŜƴ ŀǊŜ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŜȄǘǊŀǾŀƎŀƴȊŀ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳΦ IŀǾŜ ȅƻǳ ǎŜŎǳǊŜŘ ȅƻǳ ŜƴǘǊȅ ǘƛŎƪŜǘ 
to Alkira? 
 
Families are invited to visit: https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/alkira-2020-tickets-119977308359  to 
select a preferred time to visit either on Thursday the 29th or Friday 30th October.  
Our lunchtime card group has created some all occasion cards that can be purchased at the show. 
 
 
Celebrating student achievementachievement5 ς 31 October 2020 
¢ƻŘŀȅΩǎ DƻƻƎƭŜ aŜŜǘ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ 
achievement. Ivy L 5/6 received the Murra Award which includes a Bursary for Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander students. Ivy is a quiet achiever who possesses great leadership potential. 
 
Chloe H and Mitchell R received certificates recognising their involvement in the Ministers Student 
Congress held last term and several children received certificates for their participation in the various 
categories of ICAS. Special congratulations to HIGH DISTINCTION achieving students. A big thankyou to 
Kindergarten ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ƭŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƻ ǎƛƴƎ ŀ ŦŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ άhƴŜ {ƻƴƎέ. 
 
 
 

Congratulations to Ivy 
 

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/alkira-2020-tickets-119977308359


 

World Teachers day Friday 30th October 

World Teachers' Day acknowledges the efforts of 
teachers in an increasingly complex, multicultural 
and technological society, and is being celebrated 
across Australia on 30th October. It is a day on 
which students, parents and community members 
can demonstrate their appreciation for the 
contributions that teachers have made to their 
community. Please join us in celebrating the 
wonderful work that our teachers at Chapman 
Primary do to ensure that your children continue 
to experience quality teaching and learning. 
 
 
Lines of communication at Chapman 
Close and effective two-way communication 
between the school and the home is vital to the 
educational process. How we communicate has 
been transformed in recent years and with the 
introduction of the new Schools Administrative 
System (SAS) it is timely that we review and 
renew our current Communication Framework. A 
working party of staff, Board and P&C have met 
to discuss the different components of our 
communication channels and are currently 
working to provide clarity for our community. 

The newsletter, the Communicator is a primary 
means of communication between the school 
and school community.  It contains information 
about school activities, excursions, meetings, 
coming events and policy information.  Student 
work samples are regularly included to inform 
parents of the current learning being taught in 
each year level. The school newsletter link is sent 
to both parents via SAS every fortnight. 

Other avenues for communication are through the Class Carers Program, school website, parent/teacher 
interviews and three-way conferences, formal reporting, information evenings, P&C/School Board 
meetings and functions, and Facebook.  

!ǘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘΣ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ƛǎ ǳǘƛƭƛǎŜŘ ǇǊƛƳŀǊƛƭȅ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ƻǳǊ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŜǎΣ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 
notification of events. Two of our classroom teachers are administrators and closely monitor the page to 
ensure children without photo permissions for social media do not appear on the page.  



If you do not want your child to appear on Facebook, it is important that you notify the Front Office via 
email chapmanps.info@ed.act.edu.au. Your request will be recorded in our media permission data base 
and forwarded to the administrators.  

 

Preschool to Kinder, Year 6 to High School transitions 

ACT public schools support all students with their transitions by providing a range of programs and 
services; from Preschool to primary, primary to high school, high school to college and college to post 
school options. A transition program includes: 

¶ A set of planned experiences or a process established over a longer period 
¶ Information sessions and workshops for parents 
¶ Ongoing experiences for the children. 

At CPS our preschool and high school transition programs have been underway since Term 3. In Term 3 
the principal of Mt Stromlo High School visited Year 6. A group of ex CPS students also visited and 
provided some insights as to what the students would expect in Year 7 at Mt Stromlo. A range of 
transition opportunities will continue throughout TŜǊƳ пΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 
transition, please speak with Jackie Herrick or one of the Year 5/6 teachers who can assist in addressing 
these concerns. 

Moving from preschool to kinder is also a giant step in the life of a small person. Although some of our 
planned activities have been limited by COVID times, our preschool children have already had several 
ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ ǘƻ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ άōƛƎέ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ǘo visit the library and canteen and to play in the playground. This 
term the children will also be spending time in the kinder classrooms and enjoying playing with children 
from other preschool groups. 

On 4th November (Week 4), the preschool and kinder teams will host a fun and informative transition 
session for preschool parents. Parents will experience some aspects of the kindergarten curriculum and 
ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻƳŜ ƘŀƴŘȅ ǘƛǇǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ Řŀȅǎ ŀǘ ƪƛƴŘer a success. On the 10th 
and 12th of November from 4:15 ς 5:30pm, we welcome our 2021 preschool families to their first 
opportunity to explore the environment and meet staff. 
 
Ride Safely to School Week will be held in Term 4 from Monday 
26 October to Friday 30 October (Week 3). The week has been 
developed to give schools the opportunity to reinforce safety 
messages around cycling while encouraging students to ride or 
walk to school. 
 

 
Grandparents Day 25th October 
Follow this link to create you own postcard to send to your 
grandparents: 
https://www.communityservices.act.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/1648106/Card3-CSD-
Grandparents-Day-2020.pdf  
 
 
See you at Alkira, 

Anne and staff 
 

mailto:chapmanps.info@ed.act.edu.au
https://www.communityservices.act.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/1648106/Card3-CSD-Grandparents-Day-2020.pdf
https://www.communityservices.act.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/1648106/Card3-CSD-Grandparents-Day-2020.pdf


School Photos are next week!  
 

All Chapman Primary students will have their school photograph taken next week. The individual 
photograph envelopes for each student and information regarding payment details have been sent 
home. Due to Covid-19 precautions the photographic company MSP would prefer online/credit card 
payments to minimise cash being sent in the provided envelopes. Please read the ordering and payment 
details on the photo envelope that has been sent home with your child. 
 
²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ΨƴŜŀǘƭȅΩ ŘǊŜǎǎŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳǎ ƻƴ 
photo days. Please ensure children arrive at school on time to avoid missing their class photo. 
 

Dates: 
Tuesday 27th October ς All students K-6, classes & family photos 
Wednesday 28th October ς All students K-6, classes & family photos 
Tuesday 27th October ς Frogs & Spots (pre-schoolers) & some family photos 
Thursday 29th October ς Turtles & Stripes (pre-schoolers) & some family photos 

 
Families wishing to have a CPS sibling/family photographs taken on photo days will need to collect an 
envelope for these family CPS sibling photos from the front office and return them before Tuesday 27th 
October. 
 
Please note: some K-6 group or family photos may need to be taken on Wednesday 28th October if we 
run out of time on Tuesday 27th October. Family photos for families with a pre-schooler in the Stripes or 
Turtles will have their photos taken at preschool on Thursday. Having your children at school on all of 
these dates will ensure they are included in all photos.  

 
 
 
 
 

Principal Awards - Week 2
 

KJP      
Bill Smedley - for being such a kind friend to others. 
Nathan Wu - for working so hard on your writing 
  
KPA  
Nate Jessop - for setting in with ease into KPA - 
WELCOME! 
Alexis Whittaker - for always being a thoughtful 
and caring class member 
 
KDL 
Hannah Kwiatkowski - for her wonderful effort and 
participation in reading groups 
 
Olivia Wilkinson - for the effort she put into writing 
ƘŜǊ ǎǘƻǊȅ ΨhƭƛǾŜΩ 
 
KLE    
Troy Galkin - for tremendous writing progress 
Cecilia Kivela - for her positive attitude and 
impressive work ethic 

 
1JM 
Ibrahim Abdi - for sharing his ideas in maths lessons 
Katerina Matic - for always showing kindness to her 
classmates 
 
 
1AJ 
Cohen Campbell - for his use of reading strategies 
during guided reading 
Alexander Linard - for his never give up attitude 
towards maths challenges 
 
2JS 
Olivia Harrington - for including some very 
convincing evidence in her persuasive writing 
Giles Quinn - for being a great team member during 
our Rube Golding experiments 
 
2TW 
Megan Adams - for working so hard to build her 
reading skills and strategies 



Emelia Roper - for her consistent effort and positive 
attitudes during leaning tasks 
 
2SW 
Ella Taylor-McHendry - for always being a polite 
and caring class member 
Max Tzafares - for always being an enthusiastic 
learner during Maths lessons 
 
2SS 
Lenny Ackland - for always striving to produce 
quality work and showing curiosity about the world 
Jarrah Bourne - for showing creative flair and talent 
as a writer 
 
3RH 
Aylah Palpratt - for showing such determination 
and stamina with your writing  
Hugo hoyer - for making some good observations 
during our science inquiry 
 
3MC 
Sebastian Von Brandenstein - for always having a 
Never-Give-Up attitude  
Yousef Abu Hamad - for being a great supportive 
friend and classmate 
 
3SB 
Eila Streeton - for your outstanding work ethic in all 
learning areas 
Abby Hemmings - for your awesome effort creating 
ǘƘŜ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ŦǊŀŎǘǳǊŜŘ ǘŀƭŜ ƻŦ άǘƘŜ ǎƴƛǊŘέ 
 
3RG 
Billy Lane - for a positive improvement in his 
attitude toward school 
Ella Spiteri - for her continued leadership and 
courtesy towards her peers 
 
4SB 
Mila Doublier - for being unfailingly kind to her 
classmates 
Scarlett Kaley - for improved effort and productivity 
during writing tasks 
 
4DC 
Oli Robbins - for great improvement in reading 

Deni Sison - for beautiful, detailed artwork 
 
4ME 
Tom Ringwood - for showing a Never Give Up 
Attitude in his learning 
Imogen Hall - for producing consistent quality work 
in class  
 
5RG 
Lachie Corbett - for his effort while learning about 
watercolour techniques 
Natalie Pholsena - for always showing 
concentration when writing 
 
5DK 
Dali-May Darby - for her huge improvement in 
writing stamina 
Gabby Burrows - for her enthusiastic participation 
in class discussions 
 
5RL 
Tallara Evans - for beautiful and meticulous care 
with her Alkira Art 
Eilam Bourne - for focused effort during writing 
tasks 
 
6BW 
Ella Coles - for terrific engagement in maths lessons 
Manaaki Brass - for improving his understanding of 
fractions, decimals and percentages 
 
6KW 
Carly Homes - for creating stunning illustrations to 
accompany her writing pieces. 
Owen Millhouse - for working with accuracy when 
multiplying and dividing decimal amounts. 
Ben Woodbridge - for showing improvement in his 
fluency and expression when reading. 
 
6VA  
Chloe Roberts - for showing outstanding effort in all 
learning areas. 
Rose Budden - for her consistent effort and 
performance in Mathematics 

  



2021 School Attendance 

We are quickly approaching the time of year when we are start to think about the planning of classes 

for 2021. We are asking families to indicate, by completing the slip below, if they do not intend to 

ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘκǊŜƴΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ŀǘ /ƘŀǇƳŀƴ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΦ   

A response is not required for your child is in Year 6 as their exciting new adventure is heading to High 

School in 2021. 

-------------------" -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
- 

Please complete the form below and return it to the Front Office ASAP. 

Leaving Chapman Primary School 

My/Our child/ren (not Year 6) WILL NOT be returning to Chapman Primary in 2021  

/ƘƛƭŘΩǎ bŀƳŜΥ __________________________________  Class: _________ 

/ƘƛƭŘΩǎ bŀƳŜΥ __________________________________  Class: _________ 

/ƘƛƭŘΩǎ bŀƳŜΥ __________________________________  Class: _________ 

The child/ren will be attending: 

Ã another Government school in the ACT Ã a Non-Government school in the ACT 

Ã an Interstate school Ã an Overseas school 

Ã possible return to overseas or interstate posting which was cut short due to COVID-19 

-------------------" ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

2020 Swim & Survive and Aqua Safe Water Safety and Awareness Programs 
The Swim & Survive program runs for students in Kindergarten and Year 1 only. The Aqua Safe Water 
Safety and Awareness program is available for Year 2 students. The Year 2 Aqua Safe program is a 
product of a partnership between the ACT Government Education Directorate and Royal Life Saving 
ACT. Funding from the ACT government has been made available to discount the cost for Year 2 
students to participate in this program. It aims to instil vital water safety skills in all Year 2 public school 
students. QUASAFE consists of 5 classroom-based theory lessons delivered by our Year 2 teachers at 
school, and 10 pool-based lessons delivered by qualified Royal Life Saving ACT program instructors. 
 
Both programs will be held at the Canberra International Sports & Aquatic Centre (CISAC) ς Eastern 
Valley Way, Belconnen and will operate for 10 days from the Monday 23 November- Friday 4 
December 2020 (Term 4 Weeks 7 & 8). Permission forms with details of online enrolment and payment 
were sent home to all K-2 students last week. 
 
The cost for the Swim & Survive program for Kindergarten and Year 1 students is $110 per child. The 
Cost of the Aqua Safe program for Year 2 students is $50 per child. (due to the ACT Government 
funding). These amounts cover the 10 lessons and bus transport to and from the swimming pool. 
 
All children in Years K-2 are encouraged to attend and we are very proud of the fact that our 
Kindergarten to Year 2 participation numbers last year were very close to 100%. Swimming is a life- 
long skill that all students are encouraged to develop. 
 

Michelle Lord 

Swim Program Coordinator 



Be COVID-safe when returning to school 
 
As students return to school from school holidays, it is as important as ever to be COVID-safe, especially 
if you have travelled interstate 
 
If students begin to feel unwell, they should stay home from school and if they have even the mildest of 
COVID-19 symptoms, they should get tested just in case and self-isolate until they receive their results. 
 
If you travelled interstate over the school holidays, monitor the COVID-19 website of the state or 
territory you visited for two weeks after returning to see if there are any new cases where you visited. 
YŜŜǇ ǳǇ ǘƻ ŘŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΩǎ ŀŘǾƛŎŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘŜǎǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ self-isolation, if required. 
 
If you had interstate friends and family visit, ensure they keep you up to date if they are feeling unwell 
or if there are any new positive COVID cases reported in their area. 
 
If we keep being diligent and follow the public health advice, we can continue to keep our schools, 
students and staff safe. 
 
For more information about interstate areas that have had recent COVID-19 cases and what symptoms 
to monitor, visit www.covid19.act.gov.au 
 
 

Preschool  
 
Welcome back to a busy Term 4! 
 
Thank you to Penny and James for their time and hard work in creating the rock snake in the preschool 
garden. The children have been excited to see it and find their rock. We would now like to add plants 
and grasses to the area during the Working Bee on 1st November. A note has been sent out via Seesaw 
for this event. 
 
We had our first transition visit to Kindergarten last week. The children visited the kindergarten 
classrooms and played on the equipment with the kindergarten children. Next week they will spend 
more time in the classrooms.  
 
We will be investigating life cycles for our inquiry unit this term and have been observing the growth 
and development of the silkworms that are in our rooms. The children have been asking questions and 
making comments about them and are using 
different resources to find answers. 
 
The pre-schoolers were very excited to visit the 
Arboretum this week! They had a lovely time 
finding out about different trees and looking for 
nests. Thank you to the parents who were able to 

come with us.  
 
School photo forms have been sent home this 
week along with the mango fundraiser form. 
 
The Preschool Team 

http://www.covid19.act.gov.au/


News from The Garden 
Kindergarten 

 
Kindergarten students have been working hard, preparing for our upcoming Alkira art 
exhibition. The students have loved exploring different colours and materials when 
creating their artwork. We are looking forward to seeing all of our pieces together on 
display. 

  
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Kindergarten students have enjoyed some fun Gross Motor activities in the hall. Here 
we are sliding, jumping and balancing! The caterpillar crawlers are a very popular 
activity. 

  
 

 
 
 
 
  
  
  
  

 
 
 
We love to read in Kindergarten. 
We love to read in pairs, in groups  
and by ourselves. 
 
 
 
Regards, 
Prue Anderson, Libby Emerson, Denby Lovell and Jenny Puleston.   



News from the Rainforest  
Year 1 

Year 1 students have settled back into learning and are ready for a busy Term 4! This 
ǘŜǊƳ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǉǳƛǊƛƴƎ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ōƛƎ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ά²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŀƭ ¢ƻȅ {ǘƻǊȅέ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ 
excited to be looking at toys and games from the past. We enjoyed taking our shoes off 
and feeling the mud and sand with our feet, just like a character from the text You and 
Me, Murrawee!  We wrote some describing words to explain how it felt!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
With the beautiful spring weather upon us,  
we have been making the most of our 
outdoor areas. We love learning outside in 
the sunshine! 
 
 
 
Students are working hard on their targeted Maths goals this 
term. We are being fabulous collaborators and working together 
in small groups to improve our Maths skills. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Keep looking out for your learn at home activities each Monday! 

 
Amy Jager, Jane Mahar, Ethan Robson and Year 1 students.  
  


